

An initiative of WISCONSIN FAMILY COUNCIL

Tuesday, November 21, 2023

Wishing you a happy and thankful Thanksgiving

Happy Thanksgiving

Dear Pastor,

At Wisconsin Family Council, we have a lot to be thankful for!

We are thankful for how God is using Wisconsin Family Council (WFC) to promote the ministry of the local church. This year our Church Ambassador Network initiative has held over 250 meetings with governing authorities. We've grown our team to include a third staff member. We have had dozens of new pastors commit to engaging with their locally elected officials. Nearly 450 churches now receive our monthly "Church Connection" bulletin inserts. We've been able to support pastors and churches with resources that help them equip their church to engage cultural issues such as marriage, family, life, and religious liberty.

We are thankful for how God is using Choose Life Wisconsin to support the pregnancy resource centers. Wisconsin Family Council with Pro-Life Wisconsin (PLW) operate Choose Life Wisconsin, a separate 501(c)(3) organization. At just an extra \$25 per year for vehicle registration, the pro-life message can be shared through license plates. WFC and PLW cover all the administrative fees for Choose Life Wisconsin and are able to give every penny that comes from the sale of the license plates to pregnancy care centers around Wisconsin. Since its inception, Choose Life Wisconsin has given over \$300,000 to support the life-saving and woman-helping work and mission of pregnancy care centers.

We are thankful for God's blessing in our LEAD Wisconsin camp. This year, we had 127 campers attend our teen biblical worldview camp, LEAD Wisconsin. We are thankful to see the campers are learning, growing, and being encouraged by LEAD WI. We are also thankful for our Camp Director, Sierra John and are grateful God has provided her a Christian fiance, Josiah, whom she will marry next month.

And we are incredibly thankful for you. Our organization is fundamentally a pro-church, pro-pastor ministry. We couldn't do this ministry apart from you. Whether you join us in the Capitol, give to our organization, attend our events, receive our resources, or any other way you support this ministry we are thankful for you. Thank you for your gospel ministry that makes our ministry a reality.

Our ultimate thanks is to Almighty God. Apart from the redeeming work of Christ, our work in the public square would be futile. We thank God for giving His Son, Jesus Christ, to redeem us and for His incredible faithfulness to us in so many ways.

From all of us at Wisconsin Family Council, we wish you and your family a very blessed Thanksgiving! "I will praise the name of God with a song, and will magnify him with thanksgiving." Psalm 69:30 In Christ,



Dan Degner
Director, WFC Church
Ambassador Network
920-204-4447, Cell



P.S. This week, we encourage you to join us in praying for Representative Adam Neylon (Pewaukee), Senator Stephen Nass (Whitewater), and Congressman Glenn Grothman (Fond du Lac).